September 15, 1943 Professor H. B. Hungerford, Department of Entomology, University of Kansas. Dear Herb: At a meeting Monday night of the Board of Directors of Rotary, held at the home of Solon G. Ayers, U. Floyd Rible and Rob Rankin were added to your committee. As club historian we are asking that you confer with Karl Klooz who has a club history prepared by J. Frank Jones. It is a rather voluminous thing, but since Frank's illness he was not able to keep up to the present. I sincerely trust you will be able to get your committee on this very valuable piece of work.

With all good wishes, I am

Rotarily yours,

FCA:H

President.